
The following are Questions and Answers submitted to and provided by DCD staff: 
 
Q:  I was working through putting together a proposal for a property that is listed and would like to 
ask a few questions over the phone.  This is my first time doing a project or purchase like 
this.  One please let me know when you are available to discuss this. 
 
A: Some of your questions may be answered by viewing the recent presentation, information 
session that was provided to the public.  The session was recorded and can be viewed on the 
1937 N. MLK listing page at milwaukee.gov/CRE  Additional questions, concerning historical 
restoration can be directed to Tim Askin at taskin@gmail.com or at (414) 286-5712 

Q:  Am I able to set up a time to view the property (I can contact my real estate agent to set 
something up if that is preferred)? 
 
A:  DCD has added one more open house scheduled for May 4 between 11am-1pm.  This will be 
the final open house. 
 
Q:  I did not see a scope of work for this property as I have for other city owned properties. Is there 
one available? 
 
A:  Scope of work?  Residential sales provide a scope of work because the end use remains 
residential.  DCD does not provide scopes of work for commercial properties.  Why?   The end use 
of a commercial use is unknown and varies significantly.  Therefore, it is up to the buyer to perform 
its own due diligence and provide the City with a reasonable scope of work that is tailored the 
buyer’s end use(s).   

Q:  Can I place grants I anticipate on applying for in the proposal, or should these only be added to 
the proposal if actually applied for? You include grant(s) that are applicable for the property and 
your proposed use.   
 
Q:  Do you accept sketches for the building rendering? Yes.  
 
Q:  Can individuals apply for this grant or only developers? Please contact Natanael Martinez at 
nmartin@milwaukee.gov or at 286-5813 for questions relating to the commercial corridor grants. 
 
Q:  Can I just list the general contractor I would be working with, or must I list the subcontractors on 
the summary proposal as well? Please include the general contractor and if possible, any 
subcontractors.  
 
Q:  Do I need to currently own or have owned investment properties in the past? This would be my 
first investment property.  Please include your experience and specifically your intentions for the 
property.       
 
Finally, you asked about improvements to the exterior.   Any changes to the exterior require will 
historic preservation approval.   Please contact Tim Askin at taskin@milwaukee.gov or at 286-
5712 at the City Historic Preservation Department. 
 

 

 

https://city.milwaukee.gov/DCD/CityRealEstate/CRE/CommercialProperty


Q: 1-6 from single individual:  

1937 N. MLK was acquired by the City of Milwaukee through property tax-foreclosure.  The 
property is sold “as is where as.”   Every interested party must conduct their own due diligence for 
every aspect of the building and property. 

1. How old is the heating system?   Unknown. 

2. Is the plumbing functioning properly?   Unknown. 

3. How old is the water heater?  Unknown. 

4. How old is the roof? Is it currently leaking?  Unknown. 

5. Is the electricity an updated system?   Unknown. 

6. Would a laundry mat / bookstore / coffee shop combo be an acceptable use of the building? 

A:  Please review the attached listing page.  We also rely on each developer to determine the 
highest and best use for this property and neighborhood. 

Q:  Matt, I would like to view this property on Thursday. Can I come down to get the 
commercial key like I normally do? 

A:  In accordance with the RFP, see attached listing sheet here: https://bit.ly/3xNVyto  

This property is only being viewed with pre-determined open house dates/times.  May 4th is the last 
open house. 

Q:    What is the Financial Viability of Project based on Budget and Plan Provide?  
 
A:  Each buyer is strongly encouraged to provide a detailed scope of work for the project they 
intend to accomplish.  All projects are not the same, and will have unique scopes and budgets.  All 
buyers should supply a budget to that corresponds with the scope of work provided.  The scope of 
work will need to implement the intended use, as well as bring the property into code compliance 
and be compliant with historical guidelines for the exterior.   
 
 
Q:   What is the DCD Background Check? 
 
A:  Every Buyer, Managing Member of an LLC or Corporate representative that has authority to 
enter into a contract to purchase real estate form the City of Milwaukee, will have background 
check on himself/herself in accordance with the attached City Buyer Policies: 
https://city.milwaukee.gov/ImageLibrary/Groups/cityDCD/realestate/CommercialBldgsforSale/CityB
uyerPoliciesStatement.pdf 
 

 

 

 

https://city.milwaukee.gov/ImageLibrary/Groups/cityDCD/realestate/CommercialBldgsforSale/CityBuyerPoliciesStatement.pdf
https://city.milwaukee.gov/ImageLibrary/Groups/cityDCD/realestate/CommercialBldgsforSale/CityBuyerPoliciesStatement.pdf
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Q: Could the basement height be raised, and could the crawlspace become useable space? 

A:  The City is willing to consider this as part of a proposal, however, is concerned about the 
structural integrity of the building.  It might be possible to dig the basement lower to create more 
usable space. Consult with a structural engineer, especially one familiar with stone basements. 

 

Q: Does Historic Preservation have suggestions on how to restore the façade to Cream City Brick 
from its current condition (which is painted)?  For example, could water-blasting or sandblasting be 
used? 

A: Water-blasting and sandblasting are against state law and could result in fines of up to $2000 
per day.  There are chemical methods to remove the existing paint.  Otherwise, you could consider 
painting in a cream-city brick color. 

 

Q: Can the Spanish tile roof portion be removed and replaced with regular shingles to allow for a 
sign? 

A: The tile roof portion can be removed or restored.  Instead of replacing that area with shingles, 
making the area flat with paneling or installing an awning should be considered.  

 

Q: Where do I find the HPC book referenced in the presentation: 

A: https://city.milwaukee.gov/cityclerk/hpc/Publications  

 

 

https://city.milwaukee.gov/cityclerk/hpc/Publications

